The Situation at the End of 1916
The term " unrestricted submarine warfare " is not wholly apt, any more than is " submarine warfare without regard to consequences."
In September, 1916, the Chancellor was giving consideration to the proposed mediation of President Wilson with a view to peace. Such a step was regarded in many quarters in Germany with the greatest disfavour, as the attitude of benevolence adopted by the U.S.A. towards the Entente had roused increasing bitterness among us. The Government could not lightly disregard this feeling. The Chancellor nevertheless proposed to His Majesty that instructions should be given to Ambassador Count Bernstorff to induce the President at the earliest possible moment, and in any case before the presidential election at the beginning of November, to make a peace offer to the Powers, I was fully in agreement with the suggestion, and inwardly very pleased that it was made although I was sceptical of success owing to my view of the enemy's desire for our destruction. Their prospects for 1917 were so much more favourable than ours that, even while I hoped for it, I had grave doubts as to the success of any step by President Wilson. I waited with the greatest anxiety to learn whether he would make a proposal in October; but his re-election in November and the whole of that month passed without his making up his mind to it. I now relied no longer on his intervention.
Baron Burian now came forward with the proposal that the Quadruple Alliance should itself take action and make a dkect offer of peace to the enemy. I was equally sceptical as to the success of this scheme, but thought that it should be tried; only it was essential to avoid anything that looked like weakness. This would have had a very bad effect on the army and the public, and would have encouraged the Entente to redouble their efforts for our destruction. So far as he permitted, I co-operated with the Chancellor in the matter. In order to avoid giving the enemy the false impression that weakness was our motive for the proposal, I asked that it should not be carried out until the campaign in Rumania had been brought to a conclusion. Bucharest fell on the 6th December, and with that I regarded
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